NOV 219017

United States Department of State

Washington, D.C. 20520

NOV 192012

Dear Mr. Chairman,

Thank you for your letter of November 16 requesting copies of all
documents that the Department has made avaiiable pursuant to the Committee’s
ongoing inquiry into the September 11" attacks in Benghazi.

To facilitate your access to these documents, the Department is in
discussions with the Office of House Security to open a reading room for
Comumittee Members and appropriately-cleared staff wishing to review the
documents. We anticipate that this arrangement will be finalized this week, and
appreciate any assistance your office may be able to provide to support this effort.

We continue to work diligently to identify, review, and produce records
responsive to your September 20 request.
Sincerely,

David S. Adams
Assistant Secretary
Legislative Affairs

The Honorable
Darrell E. Issa, Chairman,
Committee on Oversight and Government Reform,
House of Representatives.

cc: The Honorable Elijah E. Cummings



